

## The Bemrose School



Uttoxeter New Road, Derby, DE22 3HU Executive Headteacher: Mr N. Wilkinson B.Ed Hons. NPQH.

Tel: 01332 366711

E-mail: admin@bemrose.derby.sch.uk

Website: www.bemrose.derby.sch.uk

NW/LR/End of Term

15<sup>th</sup> December 2023

## End of Term 2023

## **Dear Primary Parents and Carers**

I am happy to inform you that Mr Pass will be interim Head of the Primary phase when Mrs Beecroft leaves at the end of this term. This will provide an experienced leader who knows our school and pupils to manage the period until we recruit and new Head of Primary.

We will look to recruit a new Head of Primary in the Spring term to start in September 2024. We will share more information as to how the pupils and parents will be involved in this process moving forward.

The pupils have all been amazing this term and have worked incredibly hard supported by yourselves but also the staff who have been marvellous.

There will be activities for both primary and secondary pupils from the end of this week through to Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> December.

We will close on the Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> of December at 1.30pm for the primary pupils. This will of course be Mrs Beecroft's last day, and we wish to give her the send-off she deserves after nearly 10 years.

Finally, can I take this opportunity to wish you all a safe, healthy, and good winter and festive break. We look forward to welcoming the pupils back to school on Monday 8th January 2024.

Have a great break, Christmas and very Happy New Year.

Yours sincerely

Mr Neil Wilkinson

**Executive Headteacher** 































